

A biweekly newsletter brought to you by: Fayetteville Alumnae Chapter

Vol. 1 Issue 11

**FEBRUARY 14, 2016** 

### Top stories in this newsletter













### From Madam President



reetings Sorors,
I trust that everyone had a very "Happy Valentine's
Day" with those important people you hold dear.

As we continue to do the work of our illustrious sorority, let us resolve to work even harder to make a visible difference in the lives of those whose communities we are able to impact/affect.

Next month's chapter meeting will be preceded by our annual Prayer Breakfast. Be sure to invite your family and friends to break bread with us as we begin our Sisterhood Month. Tickets are a mere \$10.00 each. With the chapter meeting following the Prayer Breakfast, there will, of course, be instances where we will need to exercise much patience. I humbly ask you in advance to bring all the patience you can muster and be prepared to remain after the Prayer Breakfast for the Chapter Meeting.

Remember, if you haven't already registered for the NC Spring State Meeting, registration closes next month, March 4th. Membership Committee members, please be reminded of your task to keep your hard copy sorors abreast of any electronic generated updates they might miss.

The next Executive Board meeting will be held Tuesday, February 22, 2016. Remember, the due date for your report, Committee Chairs, is the third Tuesday of the month. The correct email address to which to send your report is fac.recordingsec@gmail.com. The form on which to submit your report can be found in the "Members Only" section of the website. If you have difficulty getting a copy, please contact a member of the Communications Committee. Your report should reach the recording secretary by Tuesday, February 15, 2016.

The 2016 South Atlantic Region "Call to Conference" is now available on the SAR website. Please peruse at your leisure. The Conference will be held in Virginia Beach, VA, June 9-12, 2016. Registration will open Tuesday, March 8, 2016, and will close Tuesday, April 12, 2016, or when capacity is reached. The cost is \$295.00 for Alumnae sorors and \$270.00 for Delta Dears.

Don't forget to get your tickets for our Miss Jabberwock Pageant, March 26, 2016 at FSU! They are also a mere \$10.00 each.

As always, we are "INSPIRING TO RECLAIM, RETAIN, AND UPLIFT SORORS!"



### **Jabberwock**



# 2016 JABBERWOCK SCHOLARSHIP PAGEANT



SATURDAY, MARCH 26, 2016 5:00 PM J. W. SEABROOK AUDITORIUM

### **Arts & Letters**



Presents the movie — **RACE: THE STORY OF JESSE OWENS** on Sunday, February 21, 2016 at Carmike Patriot 14 & IMAX, Showtime is at 4:30 p.m. Please, arrive at 4:00 p.m. You may purchase tickets at the theater for \$6.15.

### SAVE THE DATE:

Inviting all youth groups to enjoy a fun-filled event

## YOUTH EXPLOSION ....And The Beat Goes On EVENT

Saturday, March 5 , 2016 1-3 P.M. AT THE ARTS COUNCIL — 300 HAY STREET

#### **Delta Academy**



The Delta Academy Dreamcatchers, honored 'Women Who Inspired' for Black History Month. Each Dreamcatcher was instructed to chose a notable black female, born before 1950, tell about her and share why she was an inspiration to her. Our top 7 women were:

Harriet Tubman, Mary McLeod Bethune, Dorothy I. Height, Rosa Parks, Shirley Chisholm, Maya Angelou and Dr. Betty Shabazz. The Delta Academy Dreamcatchers, began work on their Child Advocacy Center - Blanket Drive. Working side by side, literally, they cut, tied and stretched their way through the completion of their 1st blanket. We need more blankets, Sorors. Donate. Donate.

### **Membership Services**



The Membership Services Committee will be hosting the Chapter's Annual Prayer Breakfast on Saturday, March 12, 2016 at 9:00 a.m. Tickets are \$10.00 per person. This event will take place at the C.R.E.S.T. Building and will be held prior to our March Chapter meeting. We ask that you bring a family member, church member and a

friend in the spirit of community involvement. Our guest speaker is *Mrs. Omega Jones* who will surely be an inspiration to us all. Tickets may be purchased at the Executive Board meeting on February 23, 2016. P.O.C. for tickets will be Sorors Miranda Monroe and Toni Moore.

### **Publicity and Communications**

1) FAC committees please send a new email each time you submit an event to be added to the FACE Newsletter.

2) Please, submit articles as an attachment typed in

Microsoft Word. It expedites the layout of the FAC Experience. Information sent as a text message has to be reformatted before adding to the newsletter. Again, please don't type as a text message, but send as an email attachment.

3) Look for directory soon in Members Only Area.

### Next Issue: February 28, 2016

Remember: Any articles for next newsletter due on or before Feb 26, 2016. Please, send articles, pictures, or announcements to email address only:

facwebupdates@gmail.com